Town of Stonington
K-12 School Building Committee

December 8, 2008

The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular monthly meeting on December 8, 2008, in the Library of the Stonington High School.
Present:  Deane Beverly, John Bolduc, Bill Brown, Bill King, Curt Krushinsky, Gail MacDonald, John O’Brien, Kathy Sanford, and Paul Sartor.

Absent:  Joann Rodriguez.

(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes
Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meetings held on September 8, 2008 and October 14, 2008.  John Bolduc made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Deane Beverly, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
(2)  Correspondence

None.
(3)  Gilbane Building Report
Credits have been approved.  Curt Krushinky has the final change for the pond work and settlements for Ferguson.  The only outstanding items are owner costs.  There is somewhere between $17,000 to $25,000 left in funds.  
The Committee discussed completing the light project and proposed a transformer device to switch both lamps off.   John Boduc and Marianna Stevens will work to finalize figures.  Discussion ensued regarding use of remaining funds for the sound system in the gym, security cameras, baseball scoreboard, and an upgrade to the PA system.  Bill King will review these items.  Gail MacDonald made a motion, seconded by Kathy Sanford, and it was voted to apply any excess funds toward security items at the High School to be worked out by administration and reported back to the Committee.  
(4)  Fletcher Report
None.
(5)  Invoices
A motion was made by Bill Brown, seconded by John O’Brien and it was voted to approve an invoice from Gilbane Building Company in the amount of $51,449.46, and an invoice from ABC sign in the amount of $900.  
(6)  Elementary School Study

Paul Sartor stated he meet with town officials to discuss the status of reimbursement and bonding.  The sewer project will impact any other projects.   Design and development is underway to obtain firm numbers for the sewer project. As of today, the Town is maxed out.  The bond rating shouldn’t be more than 10 percent of the annual budget.    He reviewed the work of the Committee thus far and the various scenarios for the renovations to the elementary schools.  Town officials felt the Committee should not bring it to the voters even though it would be a two year start.  There is a good chance the Board of Finance would reject it, as well as the Board of Selectman.  Gail MacDonald suggested that the Committee have a plan ready in the event that some funds may become available for school projects.   The driving force is state reimbursement.  Curt Krushinsky will finalize the plan that will include potential costs based on enrollment numbers and the elementary school facility study.  Gail MacDonald stated it is important to convey to the Board of Selectman that the Committee has put a great deal of work into this project and if funds become available or the economy changes, this plan should be the first to be considered.  The Committee will review the document at its next meeting in February.  
(7)  Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Submitted by,

__________________________                             ___________________________
Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                 Paul Sartor, Chairman
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